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September 15, 2014 
 
RE:  Waiver case management policy update 
 
Dear SoonerCare Member, 
 
The Oklahoma Health Care Authority (OHCA) is updating our policy for Home and Community-Based 
Services. This is due to a change in federal rules that took effect March 17, 2014.   
 
Members who are affected by the updates are in one of these programs: 

• Living Choice 
• My Life My Choice 
• Sooner Seniors 
• Medically Fragile 
• ADvantage  

 
SoonerCare members are now required to choose different agencies for case management services 
and home health services. The member cannot receive both case management and home health 
services from the same provider. 
 
If you are currently receiving these services from the same provider, your case manager will contact 
you to help make the required change. You may also choose to contact your case manager at your 
convenience for help. 
 
To read the entire policy, please visit: www.gpo.gov/fdsys/pkg/FR-2014-01-16/pdf/2014-00487.pdf.  
 
 
 
Sincerely,  

 
Garth L. Splinter, M.D. 
State Medicaid Director 
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